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New Beginnings
For most of us, we can chart out a pretty good outline of our lives by the new beginnings that happened. June 1995—a new beginning in this world, born in California. May 1997—a new beginning as my sister was born and we moved to Wisconsin. June 2000—a new beginning as we moved to Illinois. August 2013—a new beginning as I started at Macalester College in St. Paul, Minnesota. August 2017—a new beginning as I started Seminary in St. Louis. August 2020—a new beginning as I married my high school sweetheart, Kayla. June 2021—a new beginning as I was called to serve as pastor in Lexington. February 2024—a new beginning as my son, Joseph, was born. And now, April 2024—a new beginning as I begin to serve St. Paul Chenoa as pastor.
The thing about new beginnings is that they are rarely a completely blank slate. Each change brings something new, to be sure, but there is also a lot that is familiar. And that is also true of the new beginning at Easter. Jesus rose form the dead and began something new. We have a new life, a life that will last into eternity, but we still enjoy this world and all that God’s creation offers. It is true of the new beginning of baptism. We are called into a new life and a new relationship with God, but we are still the same person in our same family as before. It is true also of the new beginning for which we hope: “we shall all be changed, in a moment, in the twinkling of an eye, at the last trumpet.” (I Corinthians 15:51b-52a), but the wonders of this creation will not be lost, “For the creation was subjected to futility … in hope that the creation itself will be set free from its bondage to corruption and obtain the freedom of the glory of the children of God.” (Romans 8:20-21). 
We can chart out our lives, and our hopes for the future, by looking at new beginnings. But in the face of everything new—a new job, a new house, a new pastor, a new creation—one thing stays the same: “Jesus Christ is the same yesterday and today and forever.” (Hebrews 13:8).
-Pastor Kyle Ronchetto, May 2024
 
In our Multi-Point Parish Agreement with Lexington there is a Multi-Point Parish Committee at each church.   The purpose of the committee is to monitor the Multi-point Parish Agreement and recommend needed changes.   The Committee will meet four times a year.
The Committee will consist of two Elders, Chairman, Pastor, and a Lay person.   Cindy Meister has offered to be our lay person.   If anyone else is interested, please see an Elder or Tom Norris by Sunday May 12.


Holy Acts and Rites of the Church

On Sunday, May 5, the following two young people were confirmed. 

Carolyn Rhea Schmidgall, daughter of Brad and Anna Schmidgall, was born January 20, 2010, baptized on February 21, 2010.  Her sponsor was Jeanne Ingram.  Carolyn chose Psalm 46:1 for her Confirmation verse.  “God is our refuge and strength, a very present[b] help in trouble.”	


Henry Kenneth Schmidgall, son of Brad and Anna Schmidgall, was born June 28, 2011, baptized on August 7, 2011.  His sponsors were Mark and Jolene Harms.  Henry chose Colossians 3:17 for his Confirmation verse.  “And whatever you do, in word or deed, do everything in the name of the LORD Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father through him.”

We ask God’s blessings upon these young people and their family.





ST. PAUL DISCIPLESHIP

Date                                       Attnd               Offering          Mission

04-07		77	2371.00						         
04-14  	                               70                2911.00		10.00	          
04-21		73                3090.31	
04-28	                               73	3071.00
			
Debt Retirement	   	  300.00
Seminary Student		  605.00	
Car Portal			  200.00
          Parsonage Roof	                      100.00
          Ladies Restroom	                      100.00






On Saturday, April 27th, volunteers from St. Paul, Lexington and St. Paul, Chenoa assisted in the move for Pastor and Kayla and young Joseph to move from their house in Lexington to the parsonage here in Chenoa.  A meal was served to the volunteers.  Our sincere thanks and appreciation to those as follows:  Mark Schuler, Elijah Beitz, Leon Beitz, Jeff Beckman, Ben Klekamp, Todd Walcott, Todd Rhoda, Jim Meyer, Austin Rhoda, Randy Miller, Bob Nylander, Aaron Shrewsbury, Roger Wahls, Kevin Lucht, Fred Rhoda, Daryl Nobis, Tom Norris, Hannah Norris and Brian Verdun.

Many ladies donated food and several ladies helped serve the food, they are as follows:  Nancy Nylander, Marci Beitz, Lois Pulaski, Kathy Trachsel, Diane Brandt, Ramona Schuler, Pam Norris and Joy Poppe.



NEEDING OUR CONTINUING PRAYER
Joe Bertsche 
Richard Blair Jr [friend of Mike Shrewsbury has pancreatic cancer]
Jack Brandt 
Charlie [premature infant granddaughter of Mike Shrewsbury’s friend, she weighed 1 lb.,   4 oz.]
Myrna Custer [Janet Seeman’s sister]
Bill Duncan [cousin of Nancy Nylander, on kidney transplant list]
Earl Ellinger 
Braden Gutwein [suffering with Lyme disease – young lad of family that bought Susie Erdman’s house] 
Stacie Hensley
Ethan Jeffreys
Mary Therese Keast [Kathy Trachsel’s sister]

Randy Miller
[image: ]Carla Nobis
Gary Nelson [Nancy Nylander’s brother has terminal cancer]
Nancy Nylander 
Penny Rhoades [friend of Kurt and Kim Rhoda]
Dick Rhoda 
Cathy Casson Smith 
Lee Wahls 
Pat Wahls


Please notify Joy if anyone could be removed from the Prayer List.



The Ladies Bible Study group will meet on Wednesday 05/08/24 at 2p.m.for 1 hour.   We will be studying Chosen: A Study of Esther by Donna Snow.  From the cover of this Bible study:  this comprehensive study provides clear biblical direction on how we also are chosen, equipped, and given God’s perfect counsel from Scripture.  
These eight sessions examine Esther’s story to show that God’s hand is involved in every detail of our lives-whether or not we perceive His presence-and to teach us how to live wise, bold journeys of faith of our own.
 We need to be in God’s Word to discern what is from God & what is of the world.  One way to do this is to do Bible study, whether in a group or doing the study by yourself.  Books will be available for any of the ladies who are interested in this Bible study.   If there are no books available, please let Tom Norris know this so additional copies can be ordered. 
We will be meeting on the following dates to review the specified readings.
Week 5: 5/8/24
Week 6:  5/15/24
Week 7: 5/22/24
Week 8: 5/29/24
 
Prayerfully consider joining us in this Bible study.




Book Club - We will be meeting Thursday May 23rd at 6pm for dinner at the home of Elizabeth Easley.  This will be our final gathering until next fall.  Everyone is to pick their favorite Cookbook, history of that book, and share a recipe from it.  Looking forward to seeing everyone!




As per Tom’s request the balances of the church’s account are as follows:
Savings Account	                 - $.69,985.64
Memorial Savings Account    - $ 49.333.56
Checking Account                  - $ 45,577.00
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